New River MOAA Chapter Meeting Minutes for July 16, 2019

President Steve Tucker called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM at Hotel Tavern in West Jefferson.

Bob Worley presented the Treasured Report:

- the Chapter received \$352 for it's participation in the New River Marathon
- the Marathon Jam resulted in \$4.188
- Sears Scholarship fund has distributed \$1,000 to Kalolis Bailey. Still waiting to distribute \$1,000 to Kassay Thompson. Current balance is \$9,870.

Steve reported that the annual Chapter picnic will be held on Saturday August 10. We have reserved one of the covered pavilions in the park behind the West Jefferson Library. All members are encouraged to attend and to bring a side dish. Burgers and dogs will be provided.

Doug Ehrhardt reported that the MOAA state Chapter meeting will be Nov 15/16/17 at Marine Corps Cherry Point. All members are encouraged to attend. See the state web site for detail

Doug reported that MOAA polo shirts have been ordered again and should be in by the end of the month. The cost will be \$10 which is a great price.

Doug reported that the National MOAA organization has offered to provide a speaker for our September meeting. When we have a date for the speakers availability we will need to find a facility as we will invite the other nearby MOAA Chapters.

Doug reported that the Holiday party will be held in Nov at Barbara Sears home. The date will be determined with Barbara's input.

Doug reported the free showing of the Movie Hacksaw Ridge has been postponed.

Mark Whittle presented an extremely interesting program on the development and acquisition of the F-35 fighter.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned and dinned was served.